
Tony Perkins 
Washington Attorney General’s Office 
 
 
Response to October 27, 2017 Citizen Action Notice Against Seventh Legislative District Republican Party 
 
A: Payment of Contributions from 7th Legislative District Republican Party to Jacquelin Maycumber 
and Shelly Short campaigns in violation of session freeze 
 
The Complaint claims that while in the midst of a special legislative session, the 7th Legislative District 
Republican Committee made contributions to Senator Shelly Short and Representative Jacquelin 
Maycumber’s campaigns. The 7th Legislative District Republican Committee did not make any 
contributions during the special legislative session. The Committee purchased yard signs and 4' x 8' 
campaigns signs from Senator Short and Representative Maycumber’s campaigns. According to an email 
from the Public Disclosure Commission, this is not a contribution, but is to be listed as miscellaneous 
income. Therefore, the 7th Legislative District Republican Committee did not make any contributions 
during the Legislative Freeze. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me or my campaign for any additional questions you may have.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Wes McCart 
Chairman 
7th Legislative District Republican Committee 


